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sCr\'C Flc)rida." On August 23, the Department of Management Services (OMS) was made
aware of an affidavit filed by a former Convergys employee who was in an
employment dispute with Convergys. The affidavit alleged that there were
information access abuses in the People First system by Convergys
employees and large-scale system errors. Specifically, the system access
abuses alleged in the affidavit included claims that Convergys employees
had accessed, viewed and printed personal, financial and confidential
information of top state officials and sworn law enforcement officers.
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DMS immediately and thoroughly researched the allegations and found
no evidence of violations or improper use of confidential information
and no evidence of the alleged system errors.

The following is a summary of the immediate actions DMS took in response
to the allegations:

Office of the Secretary

4050 Espl.made Way
Tallahassee, Florida

32399-0950

Directed the DMS Inspector General to interview the affiant and
conduct an evaluation of the allegations contained in the affidavit
and to review Convergys' security procedures from the hiring
process through the use of the People First system.

1.

Telephone:
850-488-2786

Notified all state agencies that monitoring of access to personal
and confidential information would begin immediately.

2.

Formed a People First Security Team to conduct a dctailed
review ofQQ!h state and Convergys security access procedures.

3.Fax:
850-922-6149

Protecting the personal information of all state employees is a fundamental
priority of DMS. Because it is necessary for Convergys employees to have
access to personal employee information in order to serve state employees,
Convergys already had comprehensive security procedures in place to
protect confidential information. However, as a result of our review, DMS
has determined that additional safeguards would be prudent, regarding
information access by both Convergys and state employees, to continue to
ensure the confidentiality of employee personal information.




